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   As your 2013 Kawida Lodge 
Chief, my goals for this up-
coming year are.......…  

   First, to continue the great 
steps we have taken to ensure 
our chapter program will be 
successful as it was this past 
year.  Second, to meet and 
work with all OA Troop Repre-
sentatives to see what they or 
their troop needs to help build 
the OA program in their troop.  
Third, as Arrowmen, it is our 
duty to be at Cub Scout events 
to help guide the Cub Scouts 
into Boy Scouts with great 
memories and a sense of curi-
osity.  Fourth, I love our coun-
cil camp, so it is my fellow of-
ficers’ and my duty to extend 
great service to our beautiful 
Camp McKee.  The benches in 
the camp arena WILL be re-

done. Buildings will continue 
to be painted.  I plan to be at 
any council work day which 
we can attend ready to serve 
and ready to represent the 
lodge in a great way. 

   Thanks so much for all the 
support you give to Kawida 
lodge, from paying your dues 
to lending a helping hand.  I 
appreciate all of you, and 
thanks for showing the true 
meaning of Scouting.  I am 
honored and excited to be your 
2013 Lodge Chief, and I hope 
to see you at events this year 
rocking that Kawida swag!

Thank you and God bless!

Nick Oliver
2013 Lodge Chief
2012 Vice Chief of Service
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Chiefly Speaking
by Jake Redenbaugh

From the Desk of the Secretary
by Nathan Vick
My Brothers,

   From Conclave to the National 
Order of the Arrow Conference 
(NOAC), it’s been a great year!  
As Lodge Secretary, it has been 
my honor and privilege to be in 
the midst of it all.  We won sec-
tional and national awards, held 
many awesome events, and 
most importantly had a great 
time.  If you came out to any of 
this year’s events, you know 
what I mean.  Our first-ever In-
dian Winter, “Race to the Ar-
row” at Spring Fellowship, our 
first-in-a-while lodge Conclave 
theme (Ninjas!), all the Ordeals, 
NOAC, an amazing Fall Fellow-
ship, a Lodge Leadership De-
velopment training which I had 
the privilege of leading, and 
now an awesome Winter Ban-

quet.  2012 has been a great year 
for our lodge!

   Our Lodge Publications have 
reflected this level of extraordi-
nary awesomeness.  As I men-
tioned before, this year we won 
sectional and national awards 
for our 2011 Thunderbird, Plan-
book, and Lodge Website.  Earn-
ing these awards is so exciting 
for me because it means we’re 
doing something right.  

   One of the ways we have tried 
to promote events this year is 
through email announcements 
and Facebook events; since we 
have exceeded attendance esti-
mates for events this year, it 
seems that these promotions 
have worked!  Overall, this has 
been a great and successful year 
in Kawida Publications.

   I am honored to have been 
your 2012 Lodge Secretary and 
thank you from my heart for all 
the help and support you have 
given me.  I hope that you will 
continue giving that same level 
of support to Jacob Roberts, the 
2013 Secretary.  In 2013, I will 
serve as your Vice Chief of 
Brotherhood and will do my 
best in that position as well.  
Thank you all, and get ready to 
have another awesome year in 
2013!!

Yours in WWW,

	
��
������
2012 Lodge Secretary
2013 Vice Chief of Brotherhood

Brothers,
   As this year draws to a close, I 
would like to express the grati-
tude I have for the opportunity 
to serve as your Lodge Chief 
this past year. While we've 
gained momentum in a positive 
direction improving this lodge, 
much work is left to be done.  I 
can assure you that Nick Oliver 
will without a doubt be one of 
the best lodge chiefs that the 
Southern Region has ever pro-
duced. The 2013 team consists 

of an outstanding group of 
youth leaders, and I promise 
you that Kawida will be in 
good hands.  
   On a different note (in case 
you haven't heard yet), Kawida 
Lodge will likely be hosting the 
2014 SR-6 Conclave!  This huge 
event will require a lot of cheer-
ful service, and the 2013 team 
will be looking for any help 
they can get to make sure this 
event goes off without a hitch, 
so volunteer today at 

www.kawida.org/committees/
service.  
I hope to see you all around 
this upcoming year as I find 
myself searching for other ways 
to serve cheerfully. Until then, 
remember always to keep the 
party rocking!

In WWW,

Jake Redenbaugh
2012 Lodge Chief
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   This Winter Banquet was a 
great event!  We had barbe-
cue for dinner, and watched 
a “Year In Review” video 
about what our lodge has 
done in 2012.  The keynote 
address was given by David 
Joyner, our 2012 Southern 
Region Chief.  There were 
many awards given out, in-
cluding the recognition of 
the 2013 Vigil Honor Class, 
and you can find the com-
plete list of recipients on 

www.kawida.org.  Winter 
Banquet marked the end of 
this year’s term of office for 
lodge officers and the begin-
ning of our new officers’ 
term in the coming year.  It 
was also announced that in 
2014 Kawida will be likely 
be hosting the Section SR-6 
Conclave! There is much 
work to be done, but we will 
do it and have fun with it. 
   It was great to be your 
2012 Vice Chief of Brother-

hood.  Thank you for all the 
support you have given me 
over the course of the year.  I 
don't know about you, but 
in 2013 I'm “Ready to Get 
Sweaty"!!!

Yours in Brotherhood,

Barry Johnson
2012 Vice Chief of Brotherhood

Lodge Leadership Development Recap
by Nathan Vick
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   Lodge Leadership Devel-
opment 2012 was one of the 
most awesome trainings 
Kawida has ever held!  Hold-
ing it over a weekend proved 
to be excellent and provided a 
great way to have the neces-
sary sessions while allowing 
plenty of time for activities.  
From the games we played to 
the fun and educational train-
ing sessions, LLD was a terri-
fic event!
   Our sessions focused on the 
things that would be most 
beneficial to our lodge and 
chapters.  With names such as 
“Awesome Chapter Meet-
ings,” “Inductions: Sequence, 
Principles,” and “Developing 
Your Youth Officer Team,” 
sessions taught those in at-
tendance how to run a chapter 
or lodge.  Not only did LLD 
teach lodge and chapter lead-

ers how to more effectively 
carry out their responsibili-
ties, it also introduced some 
new concepts and programs, 
such as the “Nimat Program” 
which helps with Brotherhood 
conversion.  The sessions 
taught at LLD were designed 
to take participants to the next 
level of understanding and 
leadership; everyone learned 
something.
   Just because we had an awe-
some LLD this year doesn’t 
mean we have it all, however.  
Next year we are planning to 
make it even more awesome!  
Instead of being at Stamler 
Dining Hall, we’re going to be 
at Karrick Retreat Lodge.  
Nothing has been finalized 
yet, but the climbing tower is 
right next to Karrick and the 
COPE course is not far away.  
We could do climbing, rappel-

ling, COPE, shooting, and 
more – the sky’s the limit.  Of 
course, we’ll have sessions, 
but they will be interactive 
and very fun – not boring at 
all!  If you want to be a part of 
helping plan and run this 
event, send me an email at 
training@kawida.org and I’ll 
help you join the Training 
Committee and get on board 
with planning LLD.  We do 
many other things besides 
LLD, such as helping with In-
dian Winter and elangomat 
training at Spring Fellowship; 
I’d love for you to be a part of 
the committee!

Yours in Cheerful Service,

Nathan Vick
Training Committee Chairman

Winter Banquet Recap
by Barry Johnson

mailto:training@kawida.org
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Photo Gallery

visit http://kawida.org/photo-gallery for other photos from 2012

Indian Winter Promotion
by Nathan Vick
   Held for the first time ever in 
2012, Indian Winter was such a 
success that we’re doing it 
again in 2013.  What is Indian 
Winter, you ask?  Why should I 
go? Read on…
   Indian Winter is the ultimate 
Kawida Lodge ceremonies and 
American Indian lore training 
event.  Held in 2013 on January 
18-20, Indian Winter is a lodge 
event like no other you’ve ever 
seen!  In-depth discussions 
about ceremonies and the 
ceremony principles, toma-
hawk throwing, drumming, 
Native American crafts, and 
more – Indian Winter has it all!  
Keeneland Lodge at Camp 
McKee provides the perfect set-
ting for this event.
   This year, there will be more 
trainings happening at the 
same time, so you can pick and 
choose which ones you want to 
attend.  We’ll have two distinct 
“tracks” of trainings to choose 

from: ceremonies/inductions 
and American Indian events.  
You can choose all your train-
ings from one track or from a 
combination of both –  what-
ever you want!  Indian Winter 
is not a high-powered event 
like Fall Fellowship, but is 
much more laid-back.  There 
will be plenty of opportunities 
to sit back and do cool Native 
American crafts or to fellow-
ship with your brothers.
   Even though we’re including 
lots of new things, we won’t 
omit the activities that are fast 
becoming Indian Winter tradi-
tions.  The Legacy Walk and 
Indian Winter ceremony, for 
instance.  They may be slightly 
modified from last year as we 
assess what went well and 
what we could improve, but 
they’ll be there.  The Toma-
hawk Throwing Competition, 
another classic, will also be in-
cluded.  Our goal for this year 

is to add new and exciting 
things while remaining true to 
the foundation laid by our first 
Indian Winter last year.
   Indian Winter is such an awe-
some event that you’ll want to 
sign up soon using the form 
included in this issue of the 
Thunderbird to reserve your 
spot.  If you want to make any 
Native American crafts, you 
will need to pre-order them by 
submitting your registration 
and order before December 20.  
On January 18-20, 2013, get 
ready for an awesome weekend 
at Indian Winter!
   I really hope that you can 
come to Kawida Lodge’s sec-
ond Indian Winter.  It will be a 
blast!!

Yours in Brotherhood,

Nathan Vick
2012 Vice Chief of Brotherhood

http://kawida.org/photo-gallery
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Chapter Update
News from all the chapters in Kawida Lodge
Gikino Ballet
My Brothers in Service,
"
   This will be the last time I 
shall be writing to you as 
Chapter Chief for Gikino 
Ballet Chapter.  Next year 
will be a very different year 
for our chapter.  We have a 
new Chapter Chief, Deven 
Gonzalez, and a new Chap-
ter Adviser, Greg Watkins.  
Deven, with Greg’s advice, 
will do a great job leading 
Gikino Ballet next year.  

   I would like to end by 
urging all you Arrowmen 
to get active in 2013.  The 
Chapter will need you all’s 

help to function and be 
what it has the potential to 
be.  Also, with Conclave 
2014, the Chapter and the 
Lodge will need your help 
to prepare and to show Sec-
tion SR-6 how awesome 
Camp McKee, the Blue 
Grass Council, Kawida 
Lodge and, of course, the 
Gikino Ballet Chapter are.

In WWW,

��
���
��
2012 Gikino Ballet Chief

2013 Chapter Officers
Deven Gonzalez, Chapter Chief
Zachary Watkins, Chapter VC
Nathan Kirkwood, Ch. Treasurer
Chapter Adviser - Greg Watkins

Lenni Lenape
   The new year is less 
than a month away, and 
we have many events 
to plan for the new 
scouting year.  With our 
new officers in place, 
we will have dates for 
our new events at our 
next chapter meeting.  

Thank you for all that 
you have done and will 
continue to do.  We 
hope to make 2013 
more productive and 
active for our chapter!

 �������������
2012 Lenni Lenape Chief

2012 Chapter Officers
Steven Cottle, Chapter Chief
Dakota Mitchell, Chapter VC
Chapter Adviser - Dale Morton
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Chapter Update (continued)

Mischa Mokwa
   As outgoing Chapter Vice 
Chief and incoming Chapter 
Chief, I am pleased to be able 
to make my mark on the Mis-
cha Mokwa Chapter.  Our ef-
forts to increase membership 
in the chapter have paid off.  
By doubling our membership 
this past year we have turned 
our chapter completely 
around. After a year of hard 
work, I am proud to say that 
our chapter has earned the 
Gold level of Journey To Ex-
cellence!

   With our elections, which 
were held in October, we 
welcomed T.J. Melton and 

Lee Frazier as our incoming 
Secretary and Vice-Chief, re-
spectively.  Having these 
strong young leaders by my 
side, I have the utmost confi-
dence that the chapter will 
become stronger.  With an 
upcoming meeting in Janu-
ary, T.J., Lee, and I have been 
planning some great activi-
ties.  As some exciting new 
projects are on the horizon, 
we will be sure to keep     
everyone informed. 

Ben Mills
2012 Mischa Mokwa Vice Chief
2013 Mischa Mokwa Chief

Tecumseh
  Hey everyone, this is 
Jonathan Davenport, the 
outgoing Tecumseh Chap-
ter Chief.  We have had 
another successful year as 
a chapter, and I would like 
to thank everyone in the 
chapter for helping make 
it so successful. 

  Please give our new 
chapter chief Daren Jones 

as much cooperation and 
help as you have given 
me.  You have been amaz-
ing this year.  Thank you 
all for what you have 
done.

���
��
���
�������
2012 Tecumseh Chief

Chapter Meeting Time
Second Thursday of every month
7 PM, at Versailles Baptist Church

2013 Chapter Officers
Ben Mills, Chapter Chief
Lee Frazier, Chapter Vice Chief
TJ Melton, Chapter Secretary
Chapter Advisers - John David 
King & David Howard

2013 Chapter Officers
Daren Jones, Chapter Chief
Chapter Adviser - Barby Newell
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2013 Chapter Officers
Mark Brumbaugh,  Chapter Chief
Matt Brumbaugh, Chapter Vice 
Chief of Elections
Jacob Roberts,  Chapter Vice 
Chief of Brotherhood
Mitchell Redenbaugh,  Chapter 
Vice Chief of Ceremonies
Zach Gerhard, Chapter Secretary
Chapter Adviser - Marvin DeBell

Chapter Update (continued)
Tomahaken
   The Tomahaken Chapter in 
2012 has had a large presence in 
the lodge this year.  We have 
made an effort to attend every 
event the lodge promoted.  
However, we are still not satis-
fied. This upcoming year is very 
promising for the Tomahaken 
Chapter.
   On our to-do list is the organi-
zation of a ceremony team, mul-
tiple service projects, exclusive 
chapter events (movie night or 
some other fun shin-dig), and 
anything else that is thought up 
by our wonderful team of chap-
ter officers!  We will make even 
a larger impact in the lodge than 
we did this year and plan to al-
ways keep some sort of presence 
at the events.
   Even with the presence we 

had this year, we still need to 
restore the spirit amongst our 
chapter. We have had many 
scheduling problems with some 
of our members, since some of 
the events conflict with their 
ever-so-crazy high school 
schedule. We will make it our 
main goal in 2013 to revive 
some of our Arrowmen’s activ-
ity in the chapter and lodge, and 
have them make it something 
they love and want to do again.

  I am so excited to see what this 
coming year will yield, and you 
can expect to see us at the lodge 
events in 2013!

�
���
��
2012/13 Tomahaken Chief

Chapter Meeting Time
First Thursday of every month
7:00 PM, at the First Methodist 
Church in Prestonburg

We-Ha-Li
  Hey guys, it’s Mitchell, your 
2012 We-Ha-Li Chapter Chief!  
This has been a great year for 
Kawida Lodge and the We-
Ha-Li Chapter.  I  have thor-
oughly enjoyed the support 
that each one of you has given 
to me and our chapter.  I  also 
thank you all for your service 
to the lodge.  All of the Or-
deals and Brotherhood Con-
versions this year went off 
smoothly, and Kawida Lodge 
has attained the Gold Level of 
Journey to Excellence!  This is 
a great achievement, and all 
of you have worked hard to 
help the lodge get this award. 

  Though Matthew Brum-
baugh will take over as the 
We-Ha-Li Chapter Chief for 
the 2013 year, you guys 
haven't seen the last of me!  In 
2013, I will be the Ceremonies 
Committee Chairman and 
will help the We-Ha-Li Chap-
ter continue to be an active 
part of Kawida Lodge.
   Thank you all for every-
thing! Happy Holidays!

���������
�����
���
2012 We-Ha-Li Chief

Chapter Meeting Time
Second Thursday of every month   
7 PM, at Immanuel Baptist Church

2013 Chapter Officers
Mac Hall, Chapter Chief
Cameron Wright, Chapter 
Vice Chief of Brotherhood
Kenton Hall, Chapter Vice 
Chief of Service
Quinn Helfen, Ch. Secretary
Chapter Adviser - Tom Hill
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What chapter are you in?

Don’t know what chapter you are in?  
Use the list below to find out!

Elkhorn District - Tecumseh Chapter (p. 7)
! Counties Served: Anderson, Franklin, Harrison, Scott, & Woodford

Lake Cumberland District - Lenni Lenape Chapter (p. 6)
! Counties Served: Casey, Clinton, Lincoln, McCreary, Pulaski, !Rock-
castle, Russell, & Wayne

Lonesome Pine District - Tomahaken Chapter (p. 8)
! Counties Served: Breathitt, Floyd, Johnson, Knott, Lee, Letcher, 
Magoffin, Martin, Owsley, Perry, Pike, & Wolfe

Mountain Laurel District - Mischa Mokwa Chapter (p. 7)
! Counties Served: Bell, Harlan, Knox, Laurel, Whitley, Jackson, Clay, 
& Leslie

Palisades District - We-Ha-Li Chapter (p. 8)
! Counties Served: Boyle, Garrard, Jessamine, Madison, Mercer, & 
Fayette

Shawnee District - Gikino Ballet Chapter (p. 6)
! Counties Served - Bath, Bourbon, Bracken, Clark, Estill, Elliot, !
Fleming, Lewis, Mason, Menifee, Montgomery, Morgan, Nicholas, Powell, 
Robertson, & Rowan

www.kawida.org/chapters
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2013 Officers 2013 Advisers
 Nick Oliver                                          chief@kawida.org
 Lodge Chief

Doug Vick                                          adviser@kawida.org
Lodge Adviser

 Jonathan Davenport             viceofservice@kawida.org
 Vice Chief of Service

Larry Lowe                            serviceadviser@kawida.org
Vice Chief of Service Associate Adviser

 Nathan Vick                  viceofbrotherhood@kawida.org
 Vice Chief of Brotherhood

Mike Warman             brotherhoodadviser@kawida.org
Vice Chief of Brotherhood Associate Adviser

 Jacob Roberts                               secretary@kawida.org
 Secretary

JD Carruthers                    secretaryadviser@kawida.org
Secretary Associate Adviser

 Sean Hillwig                                 treasurer@kawida.org
 Treasurer

Robert Palmer                   treasureradviser@kawida.org
Treasurer Associate Adviser

 Morgan South                      quartermaster@kawida.org
 Quartermaster

Tony South                quartermasteradviser@kawida.org
Quartermaster Associate Adviser

 Sam Lyons           digitalmedia.coordinator@kawida.org
 Digital Media Coordinator

Todd Haydon             digitalmedia.adviser@kawida.org
Digital Media Coordinator Associate Adviser

 Shannon Elam                         staffadviser@kawida.org
 Staff Adviser

Ken Green                                 staffadviser@kawida.org
Staff Adviser 10 | The Thunderbird

Event Name Attending 
Members

Ordeal Candidates Brotherhood 
Conversions

Total

Indian Winter 56 N/A 1 57

Spring Fellowship 67 N/A 5 72

Conclave 34 N/A N/A 34

Spring Ordeal 16 42 9 67

Summer Camp Ordeal 10 12 0 22

National Order of the Arrow 
Conference

19 attending
16 staff N/A N/A 35

Second Summer Ordeal 43 63 9 115

Fall Ordeal 28 55 3 86

Fall Fellowship 78 N/A 0 78

Lodge Leadership Development 30 N/A N/A 30

Winter Banquet 185 N/A N/A 185

End-Of-Year Event Statistics

mailto:chief@kawida.org
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2013 Membership Update and Dues 
Kawida Lodge Order of the Arrow 

A 2011 Quality Lodge 
Blue Grass Council BSA, 3445 Richmond Road - Lexington, KY 40509 Phone: 859-231-7811 

www.kawida.org 
Personal Information  � Please check here if you are submitting information to be updated (i.e., change of address, new phone, etc.) 

 
_________________________________________________________________ _______/________/________ 
Last Name, First, Middle       Birth Date (M/D/Y) 

 
 
___________________________________________________________   
E-mail Address—yours & / or your parents (VERY IMPORTANT)    
              
__________________________________________________________________  
Mailing Address         
 
___________________________________________________________  
City, State, Zip 
 
___________________________________________________________  
Home Phone Alternate Phone 
 
__________________________________________________________________ ___________________________ 
Current Leadership Position in Scout Unit       Unit Number 
 
_________________________________________   ___/___/___    ___/___/___       ___/___/___ 
Ordeal Location              Ordeal Date    Brotherhood Date             Vigil Date 
 
_______________________________________________________         
BSA  Number I.D.       Occupation / Talents 
 
Photo Release: 
I, being the parent/legal guardian of the Scout listed above, hereby consent that his image or likeness may be used by the Blue Grass Council 
for future promotional pieces. This authorization shall remain in effect until revoked by me in writing. 
 
By: _________________________________________________________________________, parent or guardian Date: ______________________________ 
 
Service 
Please select areas of interest: 

�  Elangomat   �  Leadership  �  Awards 
�  Service   �  Cooking  �  Membership 
�  Banquet   �  Ceremony  �  Dance Team 
�  Training   �  Elections  �  Events 

Dues 
DDuueess  ffoorr  22001133      I have enclosed a check as payment  (make payable to Blue Grass Council) 

$15.00   Please charge my:        Visa           MC           AmEx          Discover   
 
 Card Number        Exp. Date   CVV   

Mail to: Blue Grass Council BSA, 3445 Richmond Road, Lexington, KY 40509 
Fax number: 859-252-3785 

Email completed forms to AnnaMarie.Jackowski@scouting.org  

 

OA MEM 
*100727* 

FOR LODGE OFFICE USE ONLY: 
 

Dues Received $   Invoice #     Date Received ____/____/____ 
      
Date Entered in DB _____/_____/_____ Member Card Given _____/_____/_____  Processed by     

You are a:  (select one) 

�   Scout    

�   Adult (21+) 
 

You currently are:  (select one) 

�   Ordeal 

�   Brotherhood 

�    Vigil 
 

 

http://www.kawida.org/
mailto:AnnaMarie.Jackowski@scouting.org


Kawida  Lodge,  Order  of  the  Arrow 
 
   
 
 

January  18-20,  2013 
Keeneland  Lodge,  Camp  McKee 

 
You  feel  like  you  have  been  walking  for  what  seems  like  a  lifetime.  Your  feet  hurt,  your  hands  hurt,  and  you  have  not  eaten  

anything  all  day.  All  you  can  think  about  is  getting  some  sleep.  Continuing  on  with  the  fellow  Scouts  you’ve  been  working  with  
all  day,  you  walk  even  more.  Drums  resound  in  the  distance,  and  a  glimmer  of  hope  resides  within  your  heart. 

Remember  this  point  in  your  Ordeal?  That  point  of  anticipation;;  not  knowing  what  was  in  store  for  you.  Everything  leading  
up  to  that   instance  was  the  result  of   the  hard  work  from  fellow  youth  working  together  as  a   lodge  to  bring  forth  your  Ordeal.  
What  happened  after  that  was  really  special  and  helped  pave  a  foundation  in  your  Order  of  the  Arrow  legacy...     

Ceremonies  are  a  vital  part  of  what  the  Order  of  the  Arrow  is.  American  Indian  lore  is  a  major  ingredient  to  the  effectiveness  
of   the   ceremony   and   is   a   key   way   the   Order   projects   its   vision   and   mission.   Every   youth   member   of   Kawida   Lodge   is  
encouraged  to  be  a  part  of  its  legacy  by  taking  part  in  ceremonies. 

INDIAN  WINTER   is  an  event  being  held  annually  by  Kawida  Lodge.  All  Arrowmen  with  an  interest  in  learning  more  about  
the  American   Indian   culture,  Kawida   Lodge,   or   the  Order  are   of   course  welcomed.  Participants  will   have   the   opportunity   to  
delve   deeper   into   the   ceremony   world   of   settings,   props,   symbolism,   performing   the   ceremonies,   the   development   of  
ceremonial  attire,  and  understanding  the  ten  induction  principles. 

Whether  you’ve  been  in  ceremonies  since  your  induction,  or  have  yet  to  make  that  step,  Indian  Winter  will  be  an  event  that  
will  bring  you  to  places  you  didn’t  know  you  could  go. 

“Who  among  you  now  is  ready?  Who  will  go  upon  the  journey?  You  must  choose…” 
 

Without  a  kit  —  register  by  Monday,  Jan.  14,  2013                With  a  kit—register  by  Dec.  20th,  2012 
NOTE:  Walk  ins  discouraged  due  to  supplies  being  ordered. 

 
Cost:                   
   
 
 
 
 
 
 
If  you  have  any  questions  please  contact  Connie  Lane  at  859-231-7811  or  connie.lane@scouting.org  or  Doug  Vick  
at  859-806-6999  or  adviser@kawida.org 
 
Registration  Information:  PLEASE  PRINT  CLEARLY              
 
Name           (      )  Youth    (      )  Adult  (over  21) 
 
Address      ,  City      KY,  Zip    
 
Phone  (H)      (W)      (C)       
 
Email           Unit  (type/number)    
 

Emergency  Contact  Information: 
 

Name            
 
Address      ,  City      KY,  Zip    
 
Phone           Cell        
 
Method  of  payment:    ___  Check          ___  Please  charge  my:    Visa        MasterCard          American  Express        Discover 
 
Credit  Card  Number_____________________________________  Expiration  Date_____    Security  Code______ 

 
ALL  PARTICIPANTS  MUST  BRING  PARTS  A  &  B  MEDICAL  FORM   

including  a  front  &  back  copy  of  your  insurance  card 
 

Make  Check  Payable  to:    Kawida  Lodge  Order  of  the  Arrow   
and  return  payment  to   
Blue  Grass  Council,   
3445  Richmond  Road 
Lexington,  KY  40509                      
FAX:    859.252.3785 

6OAIDW 

*101545* 

BASIC COST**  $25.00 

Bracelet Kit  $10.00 

Choker Kit  $12.00 

Tomahawk Kit (deadline Dec. 20, 2012)  $25.00 

Breast Plate Kit (deadline Dec. 20, 2012)  $35.00 

 TOTAL DUE      

Arrive Friday 6:00 PM, depart 
10:00 AM Sunday 
 
**Includes:  Cracker barrels, 
Saturday breakfast, lunch, 
dinner, Sunday breakfast 



Lodge Adviser’s Minute
by Doug Vick
Greetings Arrowmen!
  The seasons are chang-
ing, and so is the Order of 
the Arrow, especially 
Kawida Lodge.  New 
youth leadership, a new 
Supreme Chief of the Fire, 
new adult nomination 
guidelines, Kawida likely 
hosting Conclave 2014 … 
this has been a busy year!  
All of the 2012 lodge and 
chapter officers are awe-
some youth and have 
made this year what it 
was!  The 2013 lodge and 
chapter officers are 
equally awesome, and I 
am looking forward to this 
upcoming year!

  2013 will bring a new 
Supreme Chief of the Fire 
to Kawida.  As these de-
tails emerge, we’ll an-
nounce them in future 
Thunderbirds as well as 
on the lodge website.  Ef-

fective January 1, troop 
nomination of adults oc-
curs in basically a 3:1 ratio 
– to learn more, check out 
www.oa-bsa.org.  And, it 
looks like Kawida will be 
hosting the Section SR-6 
Conclave in 2014!!  That 
will involve repairing and 

painting all the buildings 
and campsites at Camp 
McKee, fixing the camp 
road, improving foot 
trails, repairing the aging 
arena, finding vendors for 
food and supplies, and 
lots, lots more!  Wonderful 

opportunities exist for 
youth to assume leader-
ship and adults to mentor 
youth.  Send us your con-
tact info & interest area if 
you want to be a part of 
Conclave 2014!  

  And, while we await Na-
tional’s confirmation, con-
gratulations go out to the 
hard-working, fun-loving 
officers and advisers of 
Kawida Lodge and all the 
Chapters for helping 
Kawida achieve the GOLD 
JOURNEY TO EXCEL-
LENCE level for 2012!!!

Yours in Service,

���������
Lodge Adviser

11 | The Thunderbird

Remember to bring at least 
two youth to every event!

If you haven’t paid your 2013 dues, you will want to do so using 
the included dues form.  Dues are only $15, and they include the 
Thunderbird mailed to your house (one per person unless you desire 
to save trees) and the right to attend section/national events and 

wear your lodge flap on your Scout uniform.

http://www.oa-bsa.org


2013 Kawida Lodge Calendar
Indian Winter………...……………………………………………January 18-20, 2013
Spring Fellowship…………………………………………………..March 22-24, 2013
Conclave………….…………………………………………………………April 19-21, 2013
Spring Ordeal………….…………………………………………………May 10-12, 2013
Summer Camp Ordeal………………………………………………June 21-22, 2013
Third Ordeal……………………………………………………………August 9-11, 2013
Fall Ordeal…………………………………………………………September 6-8, 2013
Fall Fellowship………………………………………………………..October 4-6, 2013
Lodge Leadership Development………….……………..November 15-17, 2013

For updates and other events, visit www.kawida.org/calendar

Kawida Lodge #480
Blue Grass Council #204, BSA
3445 Richmond Road
Lexington, KY  40509

http://www.kawida.org/calendar
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